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PRESENTATION 
Tuesday April 12th, 2022 12PM-1PM AST 
 
Eventbrite Registration 
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/ashrae-nbpei-april-presentation-building-
decarbonization-tickets-300245762157 
 
TOPIC: Building Decarbonization 
 
 
 

 

April 2022 Issue 

NEXT MEETING 
Tuesday April 12th, 2021, 11AM-12PM AST 
 
 
Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone.  
https://meet.goto.com/422262781 
 
You can also dial in using your phone.  
Canada: +1 (647) 497-9373 
United States: +1 (571) 317-3116  
 
Access Code: 422-262-781 
 

 

2021-2022 Ex ecu tives 
  
President: 
John Willden (506) 962-5508 
 

President Elect: 
Kevin Clannon (506) 382-8625 
 

Vice-President: 
Kevin Leger (506) 378-1403 
 

Treasurer: 
Kevin Clannon (506) 382-8625 
 

Secretary: 
Ryan Gosson (506) 977-1418 
 

Membership Promotion Chair: 
Kevin Bregel (506) 608-1672 
 

Student Activities Chair: 
Ted White (506) 453-4185 
 

Historian: 
John Willden (506) 962-5508 
 

CTTC Chair (Programs): 
Mike Boudreau (506) 859-7616 
 

Newsletter Editor: 
Sarah Milton (506) 878-2079 
 

Electronic Communication: 
Mike Boudreau (506) 859-7616 
 
Refrigeration Chair: 
Harold Gallant (506) 382-8625 
 

Golf Tournament Chair: 
Jason Nelson (506) 381-5150 
 

Government Affairs (Regional Vice-
Chair, Region II): 
Robert Hoadley (506) 459-3940 
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About the Presenter: Mick Schwedler, PE, FASHRAE, 
LEED AP BD+C 

Mick has been involved in the development and support of HVAC systems 
for Trane since 1982. As an applications engineer his areas of expertise 
include system optimization (in which he holds patents) and chilled water 
and water source heat pump system design. He has presented technical 
information to tens of thousands of engineers through Trane’s Engineers 
Newsletter Live series, and ASHRAE webcasts. Prior to his work with 
Trane, Mick received his MSME from the University of Wisconsin Solar 
Energy Laboratory and BSME from Northwestern University. 

Mick is serving as ASHRAE 2021-22 President and is an ASHRAE Fellow, 
recipient of ASHRAE’s Exceptional Service, Distinguished Service, and 
Standards Achievement Awards. Mick has served on multiple USGBC 
technical and education groups and chaired the LEED Technical 
Committee.  
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March Presentation: 
IAQ and Cognitive Functioning in Healthy Buildings 
Topic: IAQ and Cognitive Functioning in Healthy Buildings 
March 8th, 2022 Brian Monk  General Manager, Carrier Custom Air Handling 
Solutions 
 
Brian Monk presented a balanced approach to indoor air quality using 
ANSI/ASHRAE Standard 62.1 , “Ventilation for Acceptable Indoor Air Quality.”   
 
By using the Indoor Air Quality (IAQ) Procedure instead of the Ventilation Rate 
Procedure a more direct control of contaminants is achieved.  
 
This presentation  focused on the application of enhanced particle, gas-phase and 
biological filtration for compliance with Standard 62.1 and recent information on 
airborne pathogens. Design aspects were reviewed, with the focus on achieving 
acceptable levels of contaminants while meeting healthy building standards and 
improved cognitive functioning. 
 

Volunteering 
It’s that time of year.  New members are needed every year to keep the ball rolling 
and get more members into ASHRAE. We’ve been running with a skeleton crew 
since Covid started and were doing the best we can.  We have convinced several of 
the chair positions and board of governors to do another year but we still need 
more. 
 
Can you imagine starting out in your career and getting face to face access to the 
movers movers and shakers of the HVAC, controls and plumbing businesses?   
 
We have owners, engineers, technologists, factory reps, contractors and consultant 
attending our presentations and volunteering in our committees. 
 
C’mon and join us! 
 
John G. Willden, P.Eng 
Chapter President 
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Final Chapter 
 
We are sad to hear that Gary Clancy passed away on Sunday March 
20th.  
https://www.fergusonsfuneralhome.com/obituaries/160946  
 
Gary Clancy was on the first board of governors. They were: Kirk 
Bavis, Ken Perry, Gary Clancy, Glen Cowan, Brian Hildreth, and 
Emille LeBlanc. 

 

 
  
 
This picture was taken in 2012 during our 40th chapter anniversary.  
ASHRAE NB/PEI Charter Members with ASHRAE President: L-R: 
Jack Clark, Tom Watson, President of ASHRAE and Kirk Bavis. 
 
Point of Interest: Gary Clancy took out a personal loan for the amount 
of $400.00 to permit the chapter to start the year.  
 
Another point of interest: I handed out many Emille R. LeBlanc 
Memorial Scholarships in my time at NBCC. 
 
Gary received recognition from Tom Watson at the 40th anniversary of 
the chapter.  Tom Watson was the current ASHRAE President. 
 
Terry Steeves  also passed away on December 28, 2021. 
https://www.cobbsfuneralhome.ca/obituaries/158891 
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